

## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Public Safety and Security Office of Grants and Research

Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720-A Boston, Massachusetts 02116

Tel: 617-725-3301 Fax: 617-725-0260 617-725-0267 www.mass.gov/eopss

Thomas A. Turco III
Secretary

Kevin Stanton
Executive Director

Karyn E. Polito Lieutenant Governor

Charles D. Baker

Governor

March 7, 2019

Sgt. John P Gobiel Somerville Police Department 220 Washington Street Somerville, MA 02143

Dear Sgt. Gobiel:

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security, Office of Grants and Research-Highway Safety Division (EOPSS/OGR/HSD) is pleased to support the traffic safety efforts of your department with a FFY 2019 Pedestrian and Bicyclist Safety Grant award. Based on the federal funding received from the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, your award amount is \$8,000.00.

Enclosed is a copy of the finalized contract. This is a reimbursable grant that runs through September 15, 2019. The Assistance Listings number is #20.616.

Your contact for this grant at the EOPSS/OGR/HSD is Christina Hernandez, Program Coordinator. She will ensure you receive copies of the monthly activity report and reimbursement request forms. Ms. Hernandez can be reached at <a href="mailto:Christina.Hernandez@mass.gov">Christina.Hernandez@mass.gov</a> or 617-725-3367.

We look forward to working with your department to improve traffic safety for all road users in the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Kevin Stanton
Executive Director